59.  Appreciations
Mr John A Bell 

Since his appointment in 2010 John Bell (who served as Vice-President of the Conference in 2005) has brought considerable experience to the role of Chair of the Conference Business Committee.  Recognised as a good Chair of the twice daily meetings of the Committee when the Conference is in session, John has always been prepared thoroughly, expediting business efficiently and effectively.   John is noted for possessing a developed instinct for discerning the mood of meetings, making helpful and insightful contributions in appropriate ways.  This is as true of his contributions to small meetings as it is of his helpful interventions at the Conference.  Members of the Conference have come to benefit from his careful listening, clarity of thought and skills in evaluating situations under pressure of time.
In every aspect of this role John has engendered respect and confidence, offering particular support to the secretariat both in the preparation for the Conference and when it is in session.   During all of this John has been supported by his wife, Joan, who as an unseen but dedicated worker, has undertaken tasks in the Record Office with cheerfulness and commitment.  

As only the second person to hold this position John has aided the development of this crucial role to the benefit of the Conference.  Above all, he has done this as a faithful servant of Christ and his Church.
***RESOLUTION

59/1.
The Conference thanked John Bell for his work as Chair of the Conference Business Committee and wished him well in his future life and ministry.
The Revd Stephen J Poxon, Secretary of the Methodist Missionary Society

The Revd Stephen J Poxon has been Secretary of the Methodist Missionary Society since 1999. His interest in, and passion for, the Church throughout the world has been demonstrated in many ways during the last fourteen years; chairing the World Church Committee (now World Mission Forum) with District representation; being alongside Connexional Team staff in the World Mission Group; involvement with the Connexional Grants Committee; being available for advocacy of God’s mission throughout the Connexion. He has offered untiring leadership during a decade that has included the last overseas District (The Gambia) becoming an autonomous Church, radical staffing changes, and the evolution of the Society into a new form under the decisions relation to the ‘One Mission’ vision for all Methodists in Britain.

***RESOLUTION

59/2.
The Conference expressed its thanks to the Revd Stephen Poxon for his service to the Methodist Missionary Society and wished him well for the next stage of his ministry.

Mr Andrew M Gibbs, Treasurer of the Methodist Missionary Society

In serving as treasurer of the Methodist Missionary Society Andrew Gibbs has brought to the role a wealth of experience and professionalism. He has insisted on rigorous scrutinizing of the annual figures, alongside the encouragement for longer-term budgeting and stewardship of the funds. Andrew’s life-long interest in world church affairs, allied to his attention for detail, has been very much appreciated in recent years as the Society has evolved into the One Mission strategy. 

*** RESOLUTION

59/2.
The Conference thanked Mr Andrew Gibbs for his service to the Methodist Missionary Society and wished him well for the next stage of ministry.

